From: 
Judith Ward  

Sent:
26 June 2014 10:22

To:
Bob Neville

Subject:
14/00801/F Swalcliffe Park Equestrian

Bob

The landscape Impact of this proposal is confined to the impact of the proposed parking area and potentially other undefined uses.

In my original response last October I was unhappy with both the arenas and the large area of tarmac parking. As the site is visually sensitive in an area of unspoilt undulating landscape the development of a new car park will have a considerable impact. The site is visually exposed, particularly to the SW.

The tarmac car park is a large and alien introduction into the landscape. It only provides 20 parking spaces. This may be enough for the smaller events but insufficient for larger ones. The proposed parking is over 3 times larger than the existing parking area and extends up sloping ground increasing its impact. It will be very difficult to screen from the SW in its current configuration. There are no landscape proposals. Developments need to be designed with the landscape in mind at the beginning. If they can't be integrated into the landscape they shouldn't be permitted.

There is no provision for toilets, washing and hosing down areas, food suppliers etc.

I think that the proposal would have an adverse effect on the character and appearance of the countryside. It would inevitably lead to the intensification of use of the site. The site is unsuitable for this type of development due to visual intrusion. 

Judith

Judith Ward

Landscape Planning Officer

Environmental Services

Cherwell District and South Northants Councils'

